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Ventura County 
Air Pollution 
Control District 

January 7, 2016 

Mr. Thomas A. Di Ciolli 
NRG Energy Center Oxnard LLC 
5790 Fleet Street, Suite 200 
Carlsbad, CA 92008 

669 County Square Drive 
Ventura, California 93003 

tol 805/645-1400 
lax 805/645-1444 
www.vcapcd.org 

Michael Villegas 
Air Pollution Control Officer 

Subject: Additional Information Submittal - Application for Authority to Construct No. 00013-3 70 
Install New Gas Turbine - Puente Power Project 

Dear Mr. Di Ciolli: 

The Ventura County Air Pollution Control District (VCAPCD) received your application for Authority 
to Construct No. 00013-370 on March 26, 2015, which was deemed complete on May 28, 2015. This 
permit application is for a new GE H-Class natural gas fired simple cycle gas turbine engine and a new 
emergency diesel generator engine at the existing Mandalay Generating Station at 393 North Harbor 
Blvd. in Oxnard, California. 

On December 10, 2015, NRG Energy Center Oxnard LLC submitted a modification to the initial 
application that included significant revisions to the air emission calculations and a completely revised 
set of ambient air quality impact and public health risk modeling analyses. 

The purpose of this letter is to inform you that the VCAPCD is currently reviewing this revision to the 
application. Pursuant to Section E of Rule 26.9, "New Source Review - Power Plants'', the VCAPCD 
may request additional information necessaiy for the completion of the Authority to Construct and 
Determination of Compliance review. The review of this additional infotmation will delay the 
issuance of the Preliminary Determination of Compliance for the Puente Power Project. 

If you have any questions regarding your Authority to Construct application, please call me at 805/645-
1421. 

~iz~,­
~el~-~~er 
Engineering Division · 

c: George L. Piantka NRG Energy Center Oxnard LLC 
5790 Fleet Street, Suite 200 Carlsbad, CA 92008 

SJVAPCD (via email) 
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